
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
April 4, 2022 

 
 

LEAD AGENCY: Mokelumne Hill Sanitary District  
P.O. Box 666 
San Andreas, CA 95249 

 

CONTACT PERSON: Frank Whitmore, Senior Civil Engineer 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Mokelumne Hill Sanitary District Wastewater System Improvements Project 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: The Project is located in Mokelumne Hill.  The area under study is 

approximately 11.97 acres and consists of five locations in the community of 
Mokelumne Hill including the Green Gravity Main, Lagoons Office-Lab 
Sprayfield area, Easy Bird area, Garden Lane area, and Maretta Lane area. 

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:   
The Mokelumne Hill Sanitary District is in the process of obtaining a SWRCB CWSRF grant to replace the 
wastewater system and associated facilities.  The proposed improvements will consist of: (1) eliminating 
two sanitary sewer lift stations and replacing with an 8” diameter open-cut trench gravity main system; 
(2) lining the two existing treatment plant lagoons with approximately 30,000 SF of synthetic material and 
a reinforced concrete cap; (3) replacing approximately 1,270 LF of 4” and 6” diameter sewer main (open 
cut trench) at Easy Bird Road, Garden Lane and Maretta Lane; (4) constructing a new office and lab facility 
(approximately 768 SF); and (5) installing a fully automated sanitary sewer spray field system. 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the CUSD has prepared a Mitigated Negative Declaration, pursuant to the 
requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), for the above-described project. 

The project is not listed on the Hazardous Waste and Substances Sites List as set forth in Government 
Code Section 65962.5. 
 
PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: A 30-day public review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration will 
commence on April 7, 2022 and end on May 9, 2022 for interested individuals and public agencies to 
submit written comments on the document.  Any written comments on the Mitigated Negative 
Declaration must be received at the above address within the public review period.  Copies of the 
Mitigated Negative Declaration and Initial Study are available for review at the MHSD Office at the above 
address. 
 
PUBLIC MEETING:  This matter has been tentatively set for the MHSD Board on May 18, 2022. 


